CITY OF TAYLORSVILLE CITY COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING

August 30, 2022

The City of Taylorsville City Commission held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, August 30, 2022, at 5:00 p.m., at the City Hall Annex via teleconference.

Present were:
Matthew Douglas, Mayor
Kathy Spears, Commissioner
Abigail Nation, Commissioner
Beverly Ingram, Commissioner
Diane Bowens, Commissioner

Staff present: John Dale, Jr., City Attorney

Steve Biven, City Clerk

Item #1- Opening Remarks

Mayor Douglas called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM. Clerk Biven called the roll.

Item #2 - Property Tax Rate

Clerk Biven presented the calculation and rates associated with this year's property taxes. The "proposed" rate for Real Property that allows for a 4% increase in revenue is .148, which would raise the current rate from .147. The proposed rate for Personal Property would increase the rate to .1622 from .1531. Motion made by Mayor Douglas and seconded by Commissioner Nation to adopt the 4% rates as discussed by increasing the Real Property Tax Rate to .1480 and to raise the current rate for the Personal Property Tax Rate to .1622. Motion carried 5-0. These rates will be noticed in the paper and a public hearing will be conducted prior to the first reading of the ordinance.

ADJOURN MEETING

Item #3

Motion was made by Commissioner Nation and seconded by Commissioner Ingram to <u>adjourn meeting</u>. Motion carried with a vote of 5-0.

Matt Douglas, Mayor

Stephen A. Biven, City Clerk